
OCTOBER 
What comes to mind when you think of the 
month of October? For me, one word comes 
to mind. The word ‘change’. It’s the month 
when leaves shift from green to various 
shades of yellow, orange, red, purple, and 
brown. It’s the month when I put my hoodie on 
in the morning because the days are shorter 
and the temperatures are dropping. 
 
October signals a decisive shift toward winter. 
Trees shed leaves, and animals shop for 
winter supplies. Squirrels collect acorns, 
birds head south for warmer environments. 
We begin to think of cozy sweaters, warm 
beverages, and special seasonal treats like 
apple cider and pumpkin spice. 
 
October signifies the heart of harvest season. 
Fields yield potatoes, alfalfa, (typically 
harvested in August and September), barley, 
corn for silage, and sugar beets. And of course 
southern Idaho’s rich farmland delivers 
apples, peaches, plums, apricots, berries, 
pumpkins and more. 
 
 

October is also time to plan what costume we 
will wear on Halloween (October 31st), and a 
theme for Trunk or Treat! Families carve 
pumpkins, visit haunted houses, and go trick – 
or- treating. 
 
There is one more thing that comes to my 
mind when the calendar turns to October. It is 
the last Sunday of October, Sunday we call 
Reformation Sunday. A Sunday to remember 
the birth of the Protestant Reformation. A 
Sunday to celebrate the light of the gospel 
breaking forth out of the darkness of a works— 
based religion. A time to celebrate and return 
to God’s Word in the Bible and a belief that we 
are justified before God by grace alone, 
through faith alone, in Jesus Christ alone, for 
the glory of God alone. 
 
So circle on your calendar October 26th and 
come and hear the rest of the story about 
Reformation Sunday. 
 
In Jesus’ love, 
Pastor John  

Messenger 
The Presbyterian 

Hold to the standard of sound 
teaching that you have heard 
from me, in the faith and love 

that are in Christ Jesus. 
 

2 TIMOTHY 1:13 
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Sheep Crossing                    Ezekiel 34:11-16  
 
Traffic came to a halt, but I had no idea why. There were few cars on 
the road, and I could see no obvious reason to be stopped. And then, 
suddenly—to my great surprise and delight—thousands of sheep 
emerged and crossed the freeway. As a newcomer to Idaho, I wasn’t 
yet familiar with the annual migration of the sheep into the Boise  
foothills each spring. Local ranchers escort their flocks into the foothills, 
where they graze on the native grasses over the summer. 
 
Because I’d only lived in urban and suburban areas throughout my life, 
the sight was something of a spectacle to me. Yet sheep were a regular part of living in the days of Ezekiel 
(and much of the Bible’s recorded history). The prophet drew on something familiar to the people—sheep 
and shepherding—to convey God’s message to them of comfort and hope.  
 
Ezekiel offered comforting, hopeful words to the Israelites, telling them that despite the years of hardship in 
Babylon—the consequence of their recurrent rebellion against God—He’d one day restore them to “their 
own land” (Ezekiel 34:13). God would then, like a shepherd, “tend them in a good pasture,” and they would 
“lie down in good grazing land” (v. 14). 
 
God shows similar care for His people. We can trust Him, our Shepherd, to lead us forward through life—
though we may feel “scattered” like sheep in the midst of difficulties (v. 12)—toward good pastures  
(vv. 13-14). 
 
When has God led you through seasons of difficulty?  
How can you trust Him to be your Shepherd today? 

By Kirsten Holmberg 
Our Daily Bread writer  

The Beauty of Stewardship 
 
Stewardship has to do with how we manage our time, talent, resources — basically our entire lives. It’s a beautiful concept when 
properly understood. Here are the basics of good stewardship: 
 

God is the source of all creation, including our lives. God is the primary owner of all that exists. 
 

We are blessed by being given the task of managing well all that we have influence over: our lives, our abilities, our minds and  
bodies, our time, our part of the earth, our finances, our children, our church buildings, our automobiles, etc. 
 

Although we can make decisions regarding each of the above, ultimately we are responsible to God. Sooner or later, we must give 
an account of our management of God’s creation and of God’s gifts. 
 

When we properly use the talents, resources and property that God allows us to manage, we find great joy. Think of planting a  
garden which soon overflows with colorful flowers, wonderful vegetables and flavorful herbs, etc. God gave us the plot of ground, 
God gave us the seed, God gave us the wisdom and strength to bring forth such beauty, such good things to see or eat, or smell.  
Yet we did the work, with God’s help, to make it a reality. Like Adam we tilled it and kept it. But God gave the increase. God’s  
provisions and our labor brought the garden to its fulfillment. 
 

Good stewardship enables us to do something positive and wonderful with the money God has allowed us to have. What feels better 
than knowing one has managed money well? Our bank account, our checkbook and our portfolio tell the story. When money is  
handled well, we have enough for ourselves and are still able to give to God’s work. 
 

That is the beauty of stewardship.  

Holy Interruptions 
   Most of us are pretty good at planning—schedules, to-do lists, calendars filled to the brim. But what happens when God steps 
in with an unexpected detour? 
   Throughout Scripture, God often moved in the interruptions. Moses was tending sheep when he saw a burning bush. Mary was 
simply living her life when an angel appeared. Even Jesus was frequently “interrupted” by people seeking healing or hope—and 
He never turned them away. 
   "Interruptible faith" is a posture of openness. It’s saying, “Lord, here’s my plan—but I trust Yours more.” It means slowing 
down, paying attention, and being willing to let God rearrange our day for His greater purpose. 
   Proverbs 16:9 (NIV) reminds us, “In their hearts humans plan their course, but the Lord establishes their steps.”  
May we have the courage to let Him. 



Don't Despise the Day of Small Things 
 

by Dr. Ralph F. Wilson 

I remember the excitement in my  
boyhood neighborhood when somebody 
began to build a large home on a vacant 
lot at the end of our street. A concrete 
truck rolled up to pour foundations, and 
for several days we could hear the sound 
of vigorous pounding as carpenters 
framed the walls. Then everybody left. I 
never knew why. Not another nail was 
pounded. The frame stood winter and 
summer--as long as I lived there--a house 
of sticks and little more. 
   Some of God's projects stall, too. Five 
centuries before Jesus was born, the  
Israelites returned from exile to find  
Jerusalem in ruins and their beloved  
temple destroyed. With great enthusiasm 
they set about rebuilding it. However, 
Zerubbabel the governor, got little farther 
than laying the foundation before  
opposition set in. Neighbors fought the 
project tooth and nail, finally succeeding 
in getting a restraining order to halt  
construction (Ezra 4). Enemies mocked. 
Supporters became discouraged. For 
years the site stood silent. 
   Failure. Zerubbabel felt like a failure. 
Oh, there were plenty of other things to 
do. Zerubbabel set to work building his 
own wood-paneled home. But his grand 
dream had fizzled. 
   He was probably like the rest of us 
when failure looms. What little  
self-confidence we have ebbs away. We 
seal ourselves from more pain by denial. 
We meet further effort with skepticism. 
We protect ourselves from getting our 
hopes too high again.  
 

We look at the ground rather than the sky, 
at the past rather than the future. 
   And then one day a man of God,  
Zechariah, began to speak words that 
pierced Zerubbabel to the heart and filled 
him with fresh hope: "This is the word of 
the Lord to Zerubbabel," came the  
message. "Not by might nor by power, but 
by my Spirit, says the Lord Almighty." 
Zerubbabel could feel his heart pounding 
as the message continued. "What are 
you, O mighty mountain? Before  
Zerubbabel you will become level ground. 
Then he will bring out the capstone to 
shouts of 'God bless it! God bless it!' The 
hands of Zerubbabel have laid the  
foundation of this temple, his hands will 
also complete it" (Zechariah 4:6-7). 
   The project had seemed like an  
immovable mountain, Zerubbabel 
thought. But now with God at work he 
knew he could finish the temple. 
   The final words of the prophecy jolted 
him. "Do not despise the day of small 
things. Men will rejoice when they see the 
plumb line in the hand of Zerubbabel" (vs. 
10). 
   He had despised that early start. How 
weak, how insignificant, how naive he 
had been. Yet, in spite of all that, God 
had been in those beginnings. 
   How often our efforts for God are  
attacked by the enemy. We can get so 
discouraged we don't even want to try 
again. But God delights in taking the 
insignificant and making something out of 
it. Down through history we can see the 
pattern: 
 

· Moses' rod that delivered a nation  
from Egypt (Exodus 4:1-9), 

 

· The jawbone of an ass that in       
Samson's hand killed a thousand   
Philistines (Judges 15:14-16), 

 

· Five smooth stones that felled the  
giant Goliath (1 Samuel 17), 

 

· The handful of meal and a jar of oil 
that sustained a widow through years 
of famine (2 Kings 4:1-7), 

 

· Five barley loaves and a couple fish 
that fed a multitude                 
(Matthew 14:13-21), and 

 

· The mustard seed Jesus said would 
become a great tree for birds to find 
shelter (Matthew 13:31-32). 

 
   What little thing, what dream, what false 
start, have you despised? Your small 
church, your tiny Bible study, your hopes 
of ministry for Christ? Do you despise 
your failures? Don't. Surrender them to 
the God who delights in taking human 
weakness and showing His strength.  
Take another look at your discarded 
dreams, this time through God's eyes: 
   "Not by might, not by power, but my 
Spirit says the Lord Almighty" (Zechariah 
4:6). Oh, by the way. When I went back to 
my old neighborhood, someone had  
finished that house at the end of the 
street. It's beautiful. 
 
 
[No Session Highlights, Session did not 
meet in September] 

 

We here at First Presbyterian of Burley are excited to let everyone know 
about our new service project that we have started. We call it the 
"Classroom Care Package," a box of items that we will be donating to 
EVERY elementary classroom in Burley.  
 

In each box, there will be: 
- 2 boxes of tissues 
- a package of number 2 pencils 
- a whiteboard eraser 
- expo markers 
- a bottle of hand sanitizer (preferably with a pump) 
 

We have already begun accepting donations, and you can leave YOUR 
donations either in the fellowship hall or right outside the door to the  
Pastor's study. We will also accept financial donations to help purchase 
items for the care packages. 
 

We hope to deliver the packages on OCTOBER 17. 
 

Thank you and may God bless you, 
Mason Wittman 



OCTOBER Scripture Lessons 
from the Lectionary 

Committees & 
Chairpersons 

 
 

01 Dan Wittman 
03 Julie Germann 
05 Jose Rios 
06 Karl Clayville 
06 Carleen Clayville 
07 Victor Pugh 
17 Kathleen Morgan 
20 Gay Fisher 
21 Karl & Sandra Clayville 
25 Dan & Erika Wittman 
26 Linda Culley 
28 Michael McCall 
28 Dottie Nester 
 

God Bless Your Special Day! 

 
 

2025 Year to Date            
Tithes and Expenses 

 

August 
 

Tithes $4,135.00 
Expenses $7,405.97 

 
YTD TOTALS: 

Tithes $61,745.27 
Expenses $55,530.01 

 

NOODLE MAKING 
 

We will make noodles October 20—25, with  
bagging on alternate days. Set up tables for 
noodle making, October 19th after worship. 
 

HELPERS NEEDED! PLEASE PLAN TO 
JOIN US, IT’S FUN AND WE FEED OUR 

HELPERS REALLY GOOD! 

BUILDING & GROUNDS:     
   Dale Martin 
 

FELLOWSHIP:  
   Sandra Clayville 
 

FINANCE:  
   Carleen Clayville 
 

MISSIONS & EVANGELISM:   
   Kristi Pugh 
 

PERSONNEL & NOMINATING:  
   Dan Shockey 
 

WORSHIP & CHRISTIAN ED: 
   Mason Wittman 
 

DEACONS: 
   Susi McCall, Julie Germann, 
   Dan Wittman, Sharon Napier, 
   Jeanetta Fortier, and Pam Evans 

DeaconÕs Fall Yard Sale is  
October 17—18. Please start 
bringing your donations to 
the church the first of  
October. If you need help 
with large items please  
contact a Deacon for  
assistance. Thank you! 

OCTOBER 5 [World Communion Sunday] 
Lam. 1:1-6; 3:19-26; Ps. 137; 
2 Tim. 1:1-14; Luke 17:5-10 
 
OCTOBER 12  
Jer. 29:1,4-7; Ps. 66:1-12; 
2 Tim. 2:8-15; Luke 17:11-19 
 
 

OCTOBER 19  
Jer. 31:27-34; Ps. 119:97-104; 
2 Tim. 3:14-4:5; Luke 18:1-8 
 
OCTOBER 26 [Reformation Sunday] 
Joel 2:23-32; Ps. 65; 
2 Tim. 4:6-8,16-18; Luke 18:9-14  



 

Our world recently lost two bold and uncompromising voices for the Gospel. Aileen Coleman, 
an Australian missionary to the Bedouin tribes of Jordan for more than 60 years, died July 9, 
and Dr. John MacArthur, a California pastor for 56 years, went to be with his Savior five days 
later.  
     Aileen, whom I met when I was 18 years old, taught me what it means to have guts for the  
Gospel. The world may not know who Aileen is, but the King of kings and Lord of lords does. 
John MacArthur could get more out of a Bible verse than anyone I knew and has for years  
contributed articles to Decision magazine. On his deathbed, John’s heart was on 1 Corinthians 
15:55: “O Death, where is your sting?” “I feel no sting,” he said. “I feel no fear.”  
     Our sin-sick world needs to know that our souls can face death without fear, as long as we 
have repented of our sins and trusted Jesus Christ as our Savior and Lord. That’s been the  
message of the Billy Graham Evangelistic Association for more than 75 years. As long as the 
Lord gives me strength to preach, that will be my message.  
     Unfortunately, far too many pulpits these days are compromising God’s Word. God’s  
commands for every preacher of the Gospel haven’t changed since the Apostle Paul’s pastoral 
charge in 2 Timothy 4:1-4:  
     “I charge you therefore before God and the Lord Jesus Christ, who will judge the living and 
the dead at His appearing and His kingdom: Preach the word! Be ready in season and out of  
season. Convince, rebuke, exhort, with all longsuƯering and teaching. For the time will come 
when they will not endure sound doctrine, but according to their own desires, because they 
have itching ears, they will heap up for themselves teachers; and they will turn their ears away 
from the truth, and be turned aside to fables.”  
     Beware of teachers who turn ears away from hearing and obeying the Gospel. We can’t shy 
away from sin in preaching the Gospel. We are all sinners who have fallen short of God’s glory. 

People need to understand the awful nature of sin and its consequences before they can appreciate how much they need a 
Savior. We don’t have to be slaves to sin. The remedy for sin is the cross of Jesus Christ.  
     Some popular pastors and so-called Christian media influencers try to redefine God’s love to condone promiscuity as 
well as homosexual and transgender lifestyles, while defying the Lord’s clear teaching on marriage, sexuality and the  
sanctity of life.  
     Some hide behind 1 John 4:8: “God is love.” But remember—the very essence of loving someone is caring for them 
enough to tell them the truth and warn them of peril.  
     That’s why I felt it was important to speak out recently on Facebook when professing evangelicals Chip and Joanna 
Gaines featured a homosexual couple in their new television series. While we are to love people, we should love them 
enough to tell them the truth of God’s Word. God’s design for marriage is between one man and one woman. Sadly, the 
Gaineses are promoting something that God defines as sin, which is in itself sinful and not an expression of God’s love. 
AƯirming or promoting any other type of marital relationship than what God calls good in the Bible is the equivalent of  
calling God a liar.  
     In Matthew 19:4-6, Jesus was clear: “‘Have you not read that He who made them at the beginning ‘made them male and 
female,’ and said, ‘For this reason a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife, and the two shall  
become one flesh’? So then, they are no longer two but one flesh. Therefore what God has joined together, let not man  
separate.”  
     In this passage, Jesus aƯirms the Old Testament teaching in Genesis 1:27: “So God created man in His own image; in the 
image of God He created him; male and female He created them.”  
     For the same reason, transgenderism is not rooted in reality and certainly isn’t Biblical.  
     God doesn’t make mistakes when He creates human beings. Psalm 139:13-15 says, “For You formed my inward parts; 
You covered me in my mother’s womb. I will praise You, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made; marvelous are Your works, 
and that my soul knows very well. My frame was not hidden from You, when I was made in secret, and skillfully wrought in 
the lowest parts of the earth.”  
     Our degenerate culture is reminiscent of apostate Israel, which had forsaken Almighty God and instead adopted the  
godless culture of surrounding nations. The Prophet Isaiah’s warning then is just as timely now: “Woe to those who call evil 
good, and good evil; who put darkness for light, and light for darkness; who put bitter for sweet, and sweet for biter!”  
(Isaiah 5:20).  
     Bible-believing Christians must not compromise the Word of God when people—now more than ever—are obsessed with 
their personal identity. Gender and sexuality have become the throne to which our culture bows. Humanity worships the 
created instead of the Creator.  
     But God’s amazing grace and forgiveness oƯers more than freedom from slavery to sin. His life-transforming power  
enables those who love Him with all their heart, soul, mind and strength to be in the world but not conformed to it.  
     The Apostle Paul encourages God’s people in Romans 12:2: “Do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by 
the renewing of your mind, that you may prove what is that good and acceptable and perfect will of God.”  
     That is why Aileen Coleman and John MacArthur are heroes of the faith. They 
both refused to compromise God’s calling on their lives. Their legacies of souls 
saved and lives changed for eternity will never pass away because they faithfully 
obeyed and taught the Bible. ©2025 BGEA   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TEACH GOD’S WORD WITHOUT COMPROMISE 
 

by Franklin Graham 

John MacArthur served as pastor-teacher of Grace Community Church, in 
Sun Valley, California for more than 56 year. His verse-by-verse exposition of 
Scripture has reached untold numbers around the world through his Grace to 
You radio program. He contributed a number of articles to Decision, and he 
often encouraged Will Graham in his ministry. 

Seventy years ago, the Lord called Aileen Coleman 
from Australia to become His ambassador in the 
Middle East. Aileen spent the last 70 years of her life 
serving in the Middle East, until she died July 9, just 
weeks before her 95th birthday.  

DECISION  THE EVANGELICAL VOICE FOR TODAY 
Scripture quotations are taken from The Holy Bible, New King James Version.  



Presbyterian Women  
in the News 

THE PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN OF BURLEY met on Saturday, September 20, 
2025.  There was a small group, but we are mighty!  Carleen read a piece handed 
down to her, copied by her Mother-in-law, Peggy Clayville, it was titled, “The  
Ladies Aid, History of Comstock School”. Everyone enjoyed it!  It came with her 
history of the Declo Presbyterian Church from the early 1900Õs to 1958, when 
they joined with the Burley 1st Pres. 
 
During the business meeting, it was agreed that the Noodle Making would begin 
on October 20th, and end on the 25th with all the noodles packaged to dry, and 
to sell in November of 2025. We need all of the help we can get to complete this 
project, for our Mission obligations. 
 
Several of our Members are needing special prayers.  Be sure to keep all on our 
prayer list at church in your personal thoughts and prayers! 
 
Respectively Submitted,  
Carleen Clayville, Moderator 

 
The Gift of Music 

 

I wish to see all arts, principally music, in the service of Him who gave and  
created them. 
 

Music is a fair and glorious gift from God. I would not forego my humble share 
of music. Singers are never sorrowful, but are merry, and they smile through 
their troubles in song. 
 

Music makes people kinder, gentler, more staid and reasonable. I am persuaded that after theology,  
music is the only art capable of affording peace and joy of heart … the devil flees before the sound 
of music almost as much as before the Word of God. —Martin Luther  

"If our greatest need had been information, God would have sent an  
educator. If our greatest need had been technology, God would have sent 
us a scientist. If our greatest need had been money, God would have sent 
us an economist. But since our greatest need was forgiveness, God sent 

us a Savior." — Max Lucado 



Committee    Reports       
 

FINANCE REPORT 
 
Happy October, everyone! The Stewardship 
Campaign is about to begin. Please start  
thinking about how you will pledge your tithes, 
time and talents in the coming year. In the next 
few weeks you will be receiving a letter from 
the finance team telling you more about  
Stewardship and asking you to fill out and  
return your pledge form. This information helps 
us plan financially for the coming year.  
Stewardship Commitment Day will be  
November, 2, 2025. As you know, everyone on 
the Session volunteers their time and talents to 
keep our beautiful church running smoothly 
and efficiently. Please start thinking how you 
can be of service in 2026. 
 
In Christ’s Service, 
Your Finance team 

 
WHAT JESUS WANTS 

by Ruth Bell Graham 
 

It isn’t your gold or silver, 
your talents great or small, 

your voice, or your gift of drawing, 
or the crowd you go with at all; 

it isn’t your home or family,  
or even the things that you say; 

it isn’t your choice of amusements, 
it isn’t the life you lead, 

it isn’t the thing you prize the most, 
or the books you like to read; 

no, it isn’t the things you have, dear, 
or the things you like to do, 

the Master is searching deeper … 
He seeks not yours, but you. 

it’s your heart that Jesus longs for, 
your will to be made His own, 
with self on the cross forever, 
and Jesus alone on the throne.  

 
adapted from Ruth Bell Graham’s Collected Poems.  

By Ruth Bell Graham 
©1977, 1992, 1997 The Ruth Bell Graham Library Trust 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THINGS TO COME 
 

NOVEMBER 
02: Daylight saving time ends ~ turn clocks back an hour 
02: Communion Sunday 
02: Stewardship Commitment Sunday 
02: Potato & Pie Bar after worship—TBA  
04: Election Day—Remember to vote!  
09: Stewardship Dedication Sunday 
12: Mt. Harrison Quilt Guild 2-day event (12—13) 
12: Session 7:00pm 
17: Operation Christmas Child Nat’l Collection Week (17—24) 
27: Thanksgiving Day—Office Closed—Happy Thanksgiving! 
30: 1st Sunday of Advent 
30: Poinsettias on sale now thru Dec. 14th 
30: Hanging of the Greens—TBA  
DECEMBER 
02: Giving Tuesday 
07: 2nd Sunday of Advent 
07: Communion / Cupcake Sunday 
10: Session 7:00pm 
11: Mt. Harrison Quilt Guild Christmas Party 11:00am 
14: 3rd Sunday of Advent 
14: Christmas Buffet after worship 
20: PW Christmas Brunch and Cookie Swap 10:00am 
21: First Day of Winter 
21: 4th Sunday of Advent 
21: Christmas Caroling 3:00pm—TBA  
24: Christmas Eve; Candlelight Service—TBA  
25: Christmas Day—Office Closed—Merry Christmas! 
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FELLOWSHIP  
 

Oct. 5- Cupcake Sunday  
Oct. 12- Pastor Appreciation CoƯee Hour - 
Join us in Thanking our Pastors.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Terrie Shockey 



First Presbyterian Church (USA)                   
2100 Burton Avenue                                        
Burley ID  83318 
 
Visit us on the web at: 
www.burleypres.org 

   
                                                                                    
 

Come to me, all you who  
are weary and burdened,  

and I will give you rest.  
MATTHEW 11:28 

October 2025 

The Presbyterian Messenger and  
The Lord’s Day Bulletin are published by 

The First Presbyterian Church of Burley, Idaho. 
Please submit your Newsletter items by the  

15th of the month and Bulletin items by Wednesday. 

PASTORAL INTERN 
Mason Wittman 
Mason’s email: masonwittman0515@gmail.com 
Mason’s cell: 208-312-6549 
 
Office Administrator: Barbra Moore  
     Office Hours Tue—Fri 9am—2pm 
     Office phone: 208-678-5131 
     Office email: office@burleypres.org  
 
Clerk of Session:  
Director of Music: Dr. Paul Pugh 
Pianist: Susi McCall, Linda Ziulkowski 
Flutist: Linda Ziulkowski  
Guitarist: Mason Wittman 
Nursery Attendant:  
Custodian: Linda Culley 
Prayer Chain: Terrie Shockey 208-312-9251 
 
Service Times:                                                         
Sunday School 9:30 am                                             
Worship 10:45 am 

 Our Mission Statement  
 

· To proclaim the Word of God to its members. 
· To be a place where the community at large is invited to hear God's Word and join in fellowship with the members in 

the worship of God. 
· To minister to its members in time of sorrow, illness, hurt, confusion, or uncertainty and encourage their faith in God, 

and His son Jesus Christ, during these troubling times. 
· To be a haven for the larger community, where people who are troubled can receive support, encouragement, and be 

led to faith in God and our savior, Jesus Christ. 
· To joyfully worship God together, to encourage youth and young adult members to come together with older members 

to get to know each other, and to develop mutual respect. 
· To be known outside of our membership as a place where people of all ages can come together and find meaningful    

worship of God. 
 

In these days of confusion in our society about what is morally good and right and true; the Session of this congregation,  
unanimously affirms the following beliefs which we publicly profess: 
 

1. That Jesus Christ alone is Lord of all and the only way of salvation. 
2. That Holy Scripture (the Bible) is the Triune God's revealed Word, the church's only infallible rule of faith and life. 
3. That God's people are called to holiness in all aspects of life. This includes honoring the sanctity of marriage between 

a man and a woman.           
              



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 

 
 
7:00pm 
Boy Scouts 

3 4 

5 
9:30 am Sunday School 
10:45 am World  
Communion Sunday;  
Peacemaking Offering 
 

Cupcake Sunday 

6 7 8 
 
 
 
7:00 pm  
Session 

9 
1:30pm 
Mt. Harrison Quilt Guild 
 
7:00pm 
Boy Scouts 

10 11 

12 
Pastor Appreciation  

Sunday 
 

9:30 am Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship  
 

Michael Barrett Teaching 
 

Deacons meet 

13 14 15 16 
 
Deadline for Classroom 

Care Package  
Donations 

 
7:00pm 
Boy Scouts 

17 18 
 

19 
9:30 am Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship  
 

Set-up table for Noodle 
Making after worship 

20 21 22 23 
 
 
 
 

 
7:00pm 
Boy Scouts 

24 25 
 
 
10:00am  
Presbytery Stated  
Meeting, Pocatello 

26 
Reformation Sunday 

 

9:30 am Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship  

27 28 29 30 
 

7:00pm 
Boy Scouts 

31  

 
October Servers ~ Thank You! 

 

Head Usher: Gary Hollinger Head Greeter: Sharon Napier 
 

Liturgist: 10/5 _____, 10/12 Dan S. 10/19 _____, 10/26 Dan S 
 

Coffee Hour: 10/5 Fellowship, 10/12 _____, 10/19 _____, 10/26 Eilers 

  Noodle Making Week—Helpers Needed! 

 

Camp Sawtooth Work Weekend Oct. 9—11 

Deacon Fall Yard Sale (17—18)  

 
OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE 
 

There is a chance to help at Camp Sawtooth for everyone connected to the Burley Church in October. 
You can arrive at camp on Thursday night October 9. The first six to sign up will 
have Turner Rest accommodations, with indoor plumbing, if you qualify.  
I will look at age of all who attend. You will work at Camp on Friday, on Saturday  
you can go to the Trailing of the Sheep events in Hailey, be home Saturday  
night and to church in Burley on Sunday. 
 
Any questions, please contact Russell Morgan 208-219-0192 


